Board Meeting Minutes , Slow Food GO Feb 10, 2016
6:15 to 8:00 pm - Eco House - 911 Adams St, SE -Olympia, WA 98501
Board members attending:  Ginny Codd, Moira Buck, Loretta Seppanen, Celeste Wade, Christine Ciancetta, Martha Rosemeyer, Treacy Kreger, & Tara Witten

Not attending:  Linda Chesnut, Lorrain Cornell, Ben Witten

Previous Minutes: Approved minutes from the October Board meeting and January Annual Meeting with minor changes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Loretta reported in Linda’s absence that we have about $2,500 in bank.  We do not want this amount to get any lower, so will need to focus this year on fundraisers to cover Terra Madre and other expenses without dipping into the account.
Membership:  (Loretta) We have about 60 members, all except a dozen participated in at least one event last year.  We also have many people who participate regularly in activities, but who are not members.  Need help to get mailchimp up to date.
Slow Food USA/Leader Calls: (Loretta) 1 pm February 26th, March 25th & April 22 open to everyone and should include more information regarding Terra Madre.  
Expenditure decisions made:

· Terra Madre Sept 22-26:  We are allowed to send 2 delegates because we are a chapter in good standing.   Group agreed to Christine Ciancetta as one of the delegates.  She will   contact member Jenni Crain to see if can join Christine.  Jenni has participated at the market demos and attended several events during the past several years.  She writes for Edible Seattle Magazine.  Several other potential delegates were discussed if Jenni could not go.  Tara and Ben would be interested in possibly going in 2018 – baby due this year (congrats!).  We agree to support a portion of the airline costs for each delegate – up to about $1600 depending on the amount earned this summer.
· Slow Fish:  John Adams is already going and will be funded by Taylor Shellfish Farm and include a focus on the Olympia Oyster.  Board approved paying $125 to cover Amy Adams registration fee. 
· Kitchen Garden Project: Board approved $500 ‘matching’ donation. Will need to ask members and community for donations as well.  Also need 4 or more people to help build and help Lorrain with promo.
Upcoming Events: 
· Soup Tales – only 2 people signed up, need more promotion!
· Our Table: March 20th – Chefs are willing to donate their time, however board agreed to ‘pass the hat’ to collect donations for them.  They are still working out the details of the menu for this event.
· Spring Rolls w/GRuB April 10th
· Potting Party: April 16th – At Celeste’s house.  Start seeds soon!  Some like tomatoes it is good to up-pot once prior to event. 
· Mouse Trap: April 24th – WA cheeses compared to European counterparts with appropriate wine pairings.
· Cooking Retreat: St. Andrews May 15th: 10am-4pm.  Possibly $50-$65, 20 or more participants Treacy, Christine and Tara will work on further planning. 
· Ice Cream Social:  June? Need to check with Karen on dates and possibility of using oven to do pizza at the same time.
· July Farm-to-Table Dinner:  Is it possible to use Pigmans again?  Ideas for doing a ‘ugly food’ or ‘Rags-To-Riches’ meal featuring farm 2nds or less used foods (by-catch for fish, turnip or kohlrabi greens).
· Colvin Ranch Dinner – August 6th or 20th – Treacy will head up event.
· Gardens: Commons & Library – 

· Need helpers still for weeding, planting and consistent watering.
· Nova School is interested in helping with the library garden
· Would like to recruit an Evergreen Intern to help in the gardens 1x per week.  Signage, weeding, planting, watering, educating public.
· Need to find/repurpose tall wood stakes to put signage on.
· Oly Market- Board would like to ask Rita to intern at the market again.  Christine will contact her.  Topic for April Board meeting.   Market staff is working to create a good location for the market information sessions.
Other Items:
· Martha reminded board that the Food Lab at Evergreen can be used and she will look into the details of time availability and costs. 
· General reminder that we can use Eastside Farm and Gardens educational room at little to no charge for events that are held during their business hours.
· Celeste asks that in planning events (especially classes) we try to allow openings for people to attend that are lower income, or schedule separate events that are little to no charge.
· Celeste noted that the Pigmans have recently received news that the co-ops may be changing to only purchasing certified organic from local farms and asks for board members to watch for changes. 
· September will again be Food Literacy month in Washington.   We have been asked by folks in Seattle if we would like to work with our libraries on events during the month.
Next Meeting - April 20 – plan for education at the Olympia Farmers Market – Summer dinners
